FLORIDA BOARD OF GOVERNORS
NOTICE OF PROPOSED REPEALED REGULATION

DATE: June 23, 2023

REGULATION NUMBER AND TITLE: 14.020, University Supervision of
Construction Program

SUMMARY:

Regulation 14.020, University Supervision of Construction Program, is proposed for
repeal. It is comprised of four (4) provisions, all of which are redundant and
unnecessary, for the following reasons:

e The first two provisions state the obvious and is not necessary to codify in
regulation.

e The third provision is already addressed in sections 633.216 and 1013.371,
Florida Statutes, i.e., the regulation is reiterative and redundant.

e The last provision is effectively addressed in Regulations 14.005, as proposed for
amendment, and new Regulation 14.006, as proposed for adoption.

FULL TEXT OF THE REGULATION IS INCLUDED WITH THIS NOTICE.

AUTHORITY TO PROPOSE REGULATION(S): Section 7(d), Art. IX, Fla. Const.; BOG
Regulation Development Procedure dated March 23, 2006.

THE BOARD OF GOVERNORS’ OFFICIAL INITIATING THE PROPOSED
REGULATION: Kevin Pichard, Director, Finance and Facilities

COMMENTS REGARDING THE PROPOSED REGULATION SHOULD BE
SUBMITTED WITHIN 14 DAYS OF THE DATE OF THIS NOTICE TO THE CONTACT
PERSON IDENTIFIED BELOW. The comments must identify the regulation on which you
are commenting:

General Counsel, Board of Governors, State University System, 200 W. College
Avenue, Suite 216, Tallahassee, Florida 32301, (850) 245-0466 (phone),
(850) 245-9685 (fax), or generalcounsel@flbog.edu.
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